Women’s Group Meeting minutes
December 11, 2021

The Women’s group met at 10:00 am at the MOC for a special Christmas brunch. In attendance
were: Carol Smith, Carol Rankin, Mary Ghormley, Claudia Henning, Elsie Harris, Sue Downs,
Mary Bishop, Tracy Braddock, Nancy Scott and her daughter Susie, Cynthis Losing, Maureen
Latham, Lori Clark, Liz Myers, Pat Nash, Missy Craig, and June Stephens.

Sending regrets were Barb Wurfel, Carmen Richards, Deb Johnson and Sharon Beaver.

We began the meeting with delicious brunch foods provided as a potluck from the attendees. It
was all so good and everyone enjoyed the food and the visiting!

The business part of the meeting was short and sweet - the Christmas note cards made in
November to be distributed to the Trinidad Inn nursing home residents will be taken there this
month by Claudia Henning... The tree lights placed on the ranch in 8 various places have been
received with positive comments from neighbors. They look so cheerful as you pass them in the
evening. We possibly will think of adding more next year. Maureen says all the lights are
working, after a few early glitches...Maureen passed around a sign up sheet for providing
snacks for the mitigation crews in January. The Women’s group has traditionally provided this
and has been asked to do so again. It is preferred that snacks be those which can carry over
day to day such as individual packages of crackers or nuts, etc. Any leftover snacks will be
given to the Ditch Rats... announcement was made concerning a Christmas movie that Mary
G’s church was hosting that afternoon- all are invited to attend...the Meet and Greet on
Mondays at the MOC will continue, but be moved to 11am until 12 noon. Claudia should be
contacted if you are able to help host any Monday...Lori Clark continues to host the Meet and
Greet on Sundays - contact her if you are willing to help on Sundays.

Munching continued as a few trivia games were played, and then gifts were selected and a
“right-left” story was told as gifts were passed around in accordance with the words of the story.
Once the story was over, gifts were opened and enjoyed.

The next meeting will be January 8, 2022.

Everyone, whether in attendance or not, are wished a Merry Christmas with the hope, peace,
love and joy of the season.



